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We have been enjoying 

some very hot sunny 

weather ï too hot for this 

poor northerner to be 

able to do too much work 

especially in the 

glasshouses ï so progress 

in the frit house has been 

slow. I have all the pots 

of bulbs stored on the 

lower staging of the other 

bulb houses, cut out the 

old very rusty staging 

and cemented in the 

bases to support the new 

benches. I have also got 

all the hedges cut, the 

cuttings are shredded and 

now composting so I 

have not been totally 

idle. 

                                             Fritillaria house  
 

 

I have yet to 

start repotting in 

the bulb houses 

and as the 

September 

storm, when I 

soak them all to 

start them into 

their growth 

cycle, is only a 

month away 

repotting will  

have to take 

priority over the 

coming month.  

With all the 

other work I will 

not have time to 

repot every 

single pot so I 

will have to take 

an informed 

decision on 

which pots to leave - this decision will be based on how crowded the bulbs are and when they were last repotted ï 

something I record on the labels. It is essential to inspect your bulbs regularly even when everything seems to be 

resting underneath the hayfield-like dried leaves and stems. 



 
On one of my daily inspections I was rewarded by this Colchicum flower and a few days later the single bloom had 

been joined by more. I do not know what the species is ï I grew the bulbs from seed I was given by a friend who 

thought he was collecting Colchicum szovitzii ï it is always the first bulb to start off the new season. 



 
 

 

There are not so 

many flowers in 

our garden at 

this time of year, 

it is a time to 

appreciate 

foliage, but there 

are still a few if 

we look around. 

Dactylorhiza are 

still in flower 

and self-seeded 

Meconopsis 

cambrica also 

adds some 

welcome 

summer colour 

to one of the 

bulb beds. I 

must introduce 

some seed of the 

common field 

poppies in to the 

bulb bed. 

 

 



 
They say óbeauty is in the eye of the beholderô but who could not take pleasure in seeing this field of poppies and 

grasses. 


